

## Newsletter 15 28th March 2024

# 'At the heart of the Community, with the Community at its heart'

Dear Parents/Carers,

The term has flown by and the Easter holidays are upon us! We have been very busy with lots of exciting things happening in school and we have lots of things to look forward to in the Summer term.

It has been lovely to welcome so many parents into school for our Parent Teacher Consultations, Class assemblies, Parent information evenings (Y6 SATS, Phonics etc) and helping out in the classroom. It was lovely to see lots of parents and grandparents helping Y1/2 with their sewing of puppets. The results were fantastic!

#### **Attendance**

Attendance at school is vitally important to ensure that all children make good progress and that they access the curriculum they are entitled to. In the first instance, it is the responsibility of pupils and their parents to ensure attendance at school as required by law. The Government states that an attendance rate of less than 95% will have a detrimental effect on a child's education.

Lateness is hugely disruptive both to the child and to the effective running of the school and teaching. The school opens at 8:45am and register and teaching begins promptly at 8.55am. Please make sure your children are at school by this time. Thank you for your support with this matter.

## **Easter Bingo**

Just a reminder that it is Easter Bingo this evening in the village hall.. A big thank you for the Easter egg donations for Dress Down day today.

## **Easter Egg Decorating Competition**

We had lots of entries to the competition this morning and Mrs Jones had a very tricky job choosing a winner for each year group and Little Acorns. 1st prizes were awarded in our Celebration assembly this afternoon-well done to everyone who entered.

## **Cross Country**

Our cross country team have continued to represent the school at the Lincoln Schools cross country races and we have I more race at least after the Easter holidays. The children have been a credit to the school, running with enthusiasm and determination, even when it's been really cold!

#### **Diary Dates**

**Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> April** Term 5 starts

Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> April Y5 visit to RAF Ingham official opening

**Monday 13<sup>th</sup> May-** KS2 SATS week

Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May May Dances 4pm start

**Friday 24<sup>th</sup> May** End of Term 5 **Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June** Start of Term 6.

**Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July** Y6 Leavers Assembly and End of Term 6

#### **Rhubarb Theatre**

Thursday 16th May

We were lucky to have Rhubarb Theatre and Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust come and perform for us last week. The show was about pollution, recycling and saving animal habitats. It shared a fantastic message to our children.

#### **Chance to Shine**

Last week Gary from Chance to Shine came and presented us with a special award as we were Primary School of the Term for Term 3 2023-2024! We also were given a kit bag of goodies. Well done Team Ingham!.

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me if you have any questions or queries.

Happy Easter to all of our families and I hope you all have a really lovely Easter holiday. I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> April.



Mrs Hutchinson- Headteacher

